
 
 
 

NEWS FROM THE NURSE’S OFFICE 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
Members of our local Lions Club have volunteered to provide vision screenings for 
Homer Elementary School students through their Screening Eyes Early (SEE) mission.  
The screenings will be provided during the school day, and will be conducted by a Lions 
Club volunteers with the assistance of the school nurse.   
 
New York State Education Law requires a vision screening of all students as below: 

• New entrants 

• Students in grades K, 1, 3, and 5 

• At any time deemed necessary by school authorities to determine a child’s 
education program 
 

The screening report forms will only have assigned student code numbers to maintain 
strict confidentiality.  The school nurse will provide follow-up screenings, as needed, for 
students who require such due to initial screening findings or school absence.  The 
school nurse will notify you of any abnormal vision screening results and, as 
appropriate, the need for referral.  
 
Please notify your school nurse if you do not want your child to participate in the vision 
screening program with the Lions Club.   
 
 

Please feel free to call the school nurse if you have any questions @ 749-1252 

http://www.google.com/url?url=http://mrsalbanesesclass.blogspot.com/2012_03_01_archive.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=Q3NjVIPHC8WogwSw4YKACQ&ved=0CBYQ9QEwADgU&usg=AFQjCNESBvbvBIxx8hT5UG85nnDQ5tJkww

